Minutes of the MILTON PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING from SEPTEMBER 10, 2024 @ 7:00pm 

1.
Call to Order by Virginia Feigles-Kaar @ 7:04 pm.

2.
Roll Call: __X_ V. FEIGLES – KAAR,  _ X __D. PFEIL,  _ X __T. SHAW,  _ X __C. SWARTZ,  __ X _J. BALDWIN,  _____ E.  

               MCDOWELL, and __ X _Zoning Officer Doug Diehl

3.
Pledge of Allegiance was said.

4.
Approval of Minutes from the April 09, 2024, Meeting:

               Motion to approve was made by Dale Pfeil and 2nd by Charles Swartz. Motion passed.

5.
Public Comments: None

6.
Communications and Bills: None

7.
Report of Officers: Gini Kaar reports that Dick Specht has resigned due to medical issues. Please have the Zoning 
              Officer send a thank you for Dick’s service on the Milton Planning Commission. We will miss him. Would all 
              members please start searching for a replacement.

              Gini: Please send Dick a thank you from all of us and the Borough Council.

 8.    NEW BUSINESS: PC-2024-04

              A review for a recommendation to Borough Council for the proposed Red Hill Estates Phase 2 Subdivision Plan as 
              presented by the Venture Group, LLC (Gerald Stauffer representative). 

              Questions:


Gini thanks Gerald for all that he has done with Phase 1 of Red Hill and asked him to feel free to go ahead and 
               present Phase 2 to us.


Gerald explains that phase 2 is the same as he presented the Borough Council with the night they reviewed and 

              approved Phase 1. 

              Gini asks Gerald where the other guy is?

              Gerald said that Bond could not stay in town today, so Gerald is the lone representative tonight.

              Gerald said that Bond did not prepare him to be alone so he will answer the best he can.

              Gerald asked the Planning Commission to consider making the recommendation to the Borough Council to waive 
              the requirement of sidewalks along the roadways as they did for Phase 1. Basically, the sidewalks again connect to 
              and go “nowhere.” Also, the sewage will be handled by grinder pumps at each house which I believe ties into 
              Cardinal Drive’s lines.

              The stormwater will be handled by each lot running the downspouts into a yard pit and each lot must handle their 
              own additional stormwater besides the down spouting too. It’s all basically the same as Phase 1.

               Dale Pfeil asked when he planned to start Phase 2. Gini asked when they planned to start Phase 1.

               Gerald said that he and Bond just met today on site with Gutelius Excavating and Logan of PAWC for a pre-
               construction meeting on Phase 1. Logan of PAWC says there will be no water on-site until December 2024 at the 
               soonest. We are just getting ready with Phase 2 so that we can move when Phase 1 is cut in.

               Gini asked if any of the Phase 1 Lots were sold. Gerald that Berks Homes and he are moving forward but they are 
               working their way through this joint adventure. Gerald needs to sell the lots to Berks Homes per their agreement, 
               then Berks Homes will take them from there. Let’s face it, we know our economy is different than it was a year  

               ago and is more different than it was when we started discussing this development…so Berks Homes may have a 
               little reservation right now until things present themselves and settle down if you know what I’m referring to.

               Gini agreed that we did know.

               Gini asked if there were no other questions or discussion if the Planning Commission was prepared to make a 
               motion.

9.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 8:

               Tom Shaw made a motion that the Milton Planning Commission recommends the Milton Borough Council 
               approves the Phase 2 LDP submittal with the conditions that all Federal, State, and Local Agency requirements  

               are met, HRG Engineering approval is obtained, NC Planning and NC Soil Conservation approvals are also 
               obtained. 2nd by Dale Pfeil. Motion Passed.

               Dale Pfeil made a motion that the Milton Planning Commission recommends the Milton Borough Council 
               approves the request from Venture Group LLC to waive the requirements of sidewalks to be placed along the of 
               the lot & road frontage area as required in the Milton Borough SALDO. 2nd by Charles Swartz. Motion Passed.

10.  Anything else to come before the Planning Commission? No.

11.  Motion to adjourn by Dale Pfeil and 2nd by Charles Swartz. Motion passed.

